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Cavan County Council
Cavan - Belturbet Municipal District
Minutes of Meeting held on Thursday 30th July 2015 in Town Hall, Belturbet.
Presiding:

Councillor (Cllr) Sean Smith, Cathaoirleach 

Present:
Councillors Madeleine Argue, Damien Brady, John Paul Feeley, Peter McVitty.
In attendance:   
John Brannigan, Acting Director of Service
Also in attendance:  
Josephine McNiff, Cavan County Council


Seamus Enright, Anglo Celt
Apologies:

Cllr. Eugene Greenan
Cathaoirleach Sean Smith raised the minutes of the previous meeting.  Cllr Smith proposed and Cllr Feeley seconded it.
(i) Matters arising from previous meeting

Cllr Argue stated that the road works at Ard na Gréinne hadn’t yet commenced.  Derry Scanlan SEE informed her that the contract was gone to tender.
(ii) To note progress report on Roadwork’s Programme 

D. Scanlan stated that the Road Works Scheme was substantially completed.
Tenders have been issued for works at Ard na Gréinne, Glenlara and Drumalee.  Special funding has been sought for the Dublin Road past the Meadow View.

The Verge Cutting programme is in progress.

Waste Management and Roads sections will be meeting to discuss the issue of widespread dumping across the county and how best to allocate our limited resources.

The County Council is seeking tenders for the scheme at Harmony Heights and St. Clarie’s NS in Cavan town.  It is hoped that work will commence shortly.

Signs for Belturbet on Convent Road in Killeshandra will be erected.

Cllr Argue stated that the section outside of Killygarry Church was very rough and asked if any repairs would be done to it.
D. Scanlan stated that Cavan County Council are surfacing from roundabout to Aldi and if there were monies left over it would go towards Killygarry Church.

Cllr Smith asked if we received any additional funding.   John Brannigan stated there was additional funding of €700,000 announced countrywide.   Derry stated that it hadn’t arrived in our job codes yet.

Cllr Brady asked if there was a problem cutting hedges. D. Scanlan stated that grass verges were being cut but hedges could not be cut inside the nesting season.
Cllr Feeley stated that the verge cutting on the N16 was extremely poor and that hedges were a disgrace.  D. Scanlan stated that the contractor would be back.

Cllr Argue complimented the good work did at Latt Cross, she stated it was a great improvement and hopes it will go further.  She said there were flowers being planted and it will look well for the Taste of Cavan.

Cllr Argue asked if there would be lights installed there.  Derry informed her that it was subject to allocations for public lighting.
Members Items
1. Improve public Lighting at Rock Cross – Cavan Town – on Cavan/ Killeshandra Road.
 Cllr Smith asked if County Council could extend public lighting for the safety of people.  
Cllr Argue supported the motion and stated that from Lisdarn to the Slip Road was quite dangerous.

Derry informed her there were no plans to extend lighting.

John Brannigan asked that there would be a quotation sought for them.

D. Scanlan stated that,due to lack of funding, pubic lighting had to be prioritized.
2. Drainage.
Cllr Smith stated that for the last few weeks he has had numerous calls about drainage in the Milltown-Belturbet and back into Butlersbridge area.  He asked if County Council had a roll to play and have we a responsibility.
John Brannigan stated that the Council Council do have a responsibility but have limited budget.  He stated that we need to get the OPW to meet up with us.

Cllr Smith said that the OPW has stated that they have received no application from Cavan County Council.  The OPW needs an application and it needs to be specific.

Cllr McVitty asked if there were any records of them drains being cleaned in the past by Cavan County Council.

John Brannigan said he will investigate it.

Cllr Brady fully supported the motion.  He asked about gullies being cleaned out, with all the rain they are packed full.  Derry informed him they would be cleaned.
3. A.O.B.
 Cllr Smith stated that the Bus Shelters in Northern Ireland are different style to the ones her.
J. Brannigan stated that the money would have to be taken out of our road budgets.  Cllr Smith asked if they would prioritise where most needed and consider the one in Cavan.

Cllr Brady asked if it could be raised with Ulster Bus and they might help out with the funding.

Cllr McVitty asked about the Bus Shelter in Belturbet and that Bus Eireann be contacted again.

Cllr Argue stated that it was an official bus stop in Belturbet.

Cllr Brady asked about Killynaher Cross. Derry informed him that although design work was completed, there was no funding available for the work.
Cllr Brady asked about speed reduction on the border road, Ballyconnell.

D. Scanlan informed him that he would put road cushions there.

Cllr Argue congratulated John Brannigan on his move to Longford County Council and wished him the best of luck in his new position.

Cllr Feeley, Cllr Brady, Cllr McVitty & Cllr Smith all congratulated John Brannigan and wished him the best of luck.

Cllr Argue wished all involved in the Taste of Cavan the best of luck.
Cllr Smith wished Fermanagh senior men well in their upcoming championship fixture.
Cllr Argue wished Cavan Minors well as did Cllr Brady in the case of the Cavan Ladies.
Derry informed the members that items for next meeting be forwarded by Tuesday 22nd September 2015.
Meeting closed at 16.35
Next meeting:  Tuesday 29th September 2015 at 4pm in Cavan Belturbet Municipal District Office, Church Street, Ballyconnell.
Signed:  ________________________

Date:   __________________________ 
